
 

 

ddisobeyed and used to transgress the bounds."} [al-Baqarah; 61] 
 
It all began with sins and transgression, and ended with the killing 
of Prophets and disbelief in the signs of Allah. 
 
Because of this, the Messenger of Allah said: ""Allah has cursed the 
thief whose hand is cut off for stealing an egg." And does one have 
his hand cut off for stealing an egg? The scholars are agreed that 
one is not to have his hand cut off for stealing less than three 
dirhams’ worth, is this not so? Yes! So, how can one have his hand 
cut off for stealing an egg? Because when he stole the egg, he then 
stole the chicken. And when he stole the chicken, he then stole a 
cow. This is how he ends up getting his hand cut off, and such are 
the sins.  
 
The heart is like glass - do you not see the lamp? The glass lamp, or 
the windshield of the car…the windshield of the car has wipers 
and wiper fluid installed for it. So, whenever it becomes dirty, you 
press the button, and the fluid comes out, and the wipers clean it: 
"Follow a bad deed with a good deed, and it will wipe it out." 
However, if you splash into a pit of mud, how can you clean your 
windshield? If a major sin is drowned out by another major sin, 
which is itself drowned out by another major sin, the heart will 
become murky. If the servant commits a sin, it will leave a black 
spot on his heart, followed by another spot, followed by another 
spot – until it becomes engulfed in blackness. When the heart 
becomes black, no light can emanate from it, and none is seen 
from it, and this is what is meant here: 
 
{"Nay! On their hearts is the covering of sins and evil deeds which 


